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Winter Traffic 
As play begins to back up on Florida golf courses this 
winter, clubs should be aware of the potential problems 
and hazards from this increased concentration of traffic. 
Many golf courses in Florida over the last several years 
have experienced significant browning of tees and fair-
ways from the heavy amounts of traffic and colder peri-
ods during the winter months. Those golf courses which 
have restricted the traffic to the rough areas or signifi-
cantly limited traffic to the rough areas have seen much 
better playing conditions on the fairways throughout the 
year. 

The closer height of cut on the tees and fairways reduces 
the grass's ability to withstand heavier traffic during 
times of the year when growth is limited. This is due 
primarily to a lesser leaf area index of the grass and thus 
the grass has a reduced ability to grow, manufacture food 
and provide a greater cushion to the traffic itself. The 
higher height of cut in the roughs allows the bermuda-
grass to better withstand these heavier amounts of traffic 
during times of reduced growth. Also, the roughs are out 
of the immediate play areas and any damage that may 
occur from golf cart traffic in the rough areas would very 
much reduce the effects of the overall playing conditions 
on the course. By removing the traffic in the fairways, 
golfers greatly reduce the soil compaction that ultimately 
occurs. 

The one drawback with restricting golf cart traffic to the 
roughs is the significant wear and compaction that devel-
ops in the immediate rough area adjacent the fairway. 
This 10 to 15 ft. wide band which supports the majority of 
traffic will require one to two extra aerifications per year 
in the late spring and mid-summer to offset the additional 
traffic imposed. If the extra aerification program is estab-
lished in these areas, along with additional fertilization 
with a complete fertilizer, then excellent turf health will 
be maintained in these areas, but the increased aerifica-
tion frequency in these areas will not inconvenience the 
golfers. 

Make your golfing membership aware of the potential 
damage that can be imposed by golf cart traffic, and how 
helpful they can be to the golf course by restricting their 
golf cart traffic to out-of-play areas. Once these limited 

access programs to fairways have been in place for about 
a year, the entire golfing membership will realize the 
benefits through improved playing conditions on the 
fairways. If this program can be successful for the first 
year, then the golfing membership will be supportive of 
the idea because of these improved playing conditions 
throughout the year. In closing, remember — the fair-
ways, tees, tee shoulders and green perimeters are no 
place for concentrated golf cart traffic at any time of the 
year, but especially during the winter when we expe-
rience reduced or no growth of the bermudagrass. Edu-
cation of the golfers is the key! • 
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